
Dates to remember: 
 
DANWA General Meeting— Cal-
vary Christian Church in the annex 
just north of the church, 3900 
Epperly Dr. at 7:00 pm, second 
Monday of the month. 
 
The Patrol Meeting will follow the 
General Membership meeting at the 
Calvary Christian Church annex.  
 
CERT General Training Meeting, at 
7:00 pm, Del City Community Cen-
ter, second Tuesday of the month. 

Greetings Friends & Neighbors, 

 

 Did you know that you can read the Defender online at www.danwa.org?  If you 

are reading this from the copy that is delivered to your home by one of our block cap-

tains, then chances are July 4th, Independence Day, has already past. I hope everyone 

had a pleasant and safe holiday.  I, for one, feel blessed to be a citizen of this, the great-

est country, and try to express that appreciation daily. 

 

 As many of you know, DANWA works closely with the DCPD, that’s why I’m ex-

cited to pass along some info from Lt. Mike Gray, who plans to get with our patrollers for 

a meeting to insure we are all on the same page in our efforts to be more effective in our 

patrolling.  Also, the DCPD is planning to organize another Citizens Police Academy this 

fall (Oct. or Nov).  If you are interested in attending this free clinic please contact me. 

 

 Some of us can remember when Del City was the first & only city in the country to 

be entirely covered by multiple neighborhood watches.  Unfortunately we have gone from 

six active watch groups down to three.  That is why efforts are underway to re-activate 

Ole Towne Neighborhood Watch.  A flyer will be in with your next Del City Utility bill an-

nouncing a meeting at the Community Center on July 30th at 6pm.  While this meeting 

will deal  primarily with Ole Towne it is open to all Del City residents. 

 

 At our July 8th meeting we will be serving ICE CREAM and our usual antics. 

 

 On August 12th our State House Representative for District 94, Andy Fugate, will 

be our guest speaker.  If you haven’t had an opportunity to meet Mr. Fugate, this will be a 

great chance. 

 May God bless & keep you and yours. 

     

Ron McCall, DANWA President, 677-7923 danwapres@cox.net  

————————————————————————————————- 

 
Friendly reminder regarding curfew….. 

 
From the Del City Police Department 
Friday & Saturday—curfew is 1am 

Sunday through Thursday curfew is midnight 
So if you see children/teens out AFTER these times on 

these dates, don’t be afraid to call the police. 
 

677-2443 

From the DANWA President: 
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DANWA Officers, email, and website 

info. 

President -  Ron McCall 677-7923 

Email: danwapres@cox.net 

Vice President - James Gordon 343-6020 

Email: jasgordon@cox.net 

Secretary - Pat Satterwhite 412-7925 

Email: psatterwhite@cox.net 

Treasurer - Rex Warlick 249-5927 

rexwarlick@cox.net 

Asst. Treasurer - Karla Trude 640-9315 

Patrol Capt - vacant 

Email:  

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Newsletter Editor - Joe Satterwhite  

850-2177 Email: danwanews@cox.net 

District Captains:  These are the people 

responsible for getting your newsletters 
to the block captains for delivery. 

District 1: Steve Gold—501-7080 

District 2: Ron McCall—677-7923 

District 3: Jim Highfill—206-7457 

District 4: David Ellison—672-7904 

  DANWA Website  
  www.danwa.org  

—————————— 
Del City Code Enforcement  

670-7379 
codecomplaints@cityofdelcity.com 
_______________________________ 

 
Del City Animal Control  
Officer Teresa  Touchet 

DCPD—677-2443 
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HELP HELP HELP HELP HELP 
Come on People!   

We need YOUR HELP!!! 
 

Need block captains for: 
 

Lamar Dr. from Montclair to Montrose 
 

Oakbrook from Montclair to Montrose 
Contact David Ellison 672-7904 

——————————————————————- 
Ridgeway from Vickie to Delview 

 
Elm View from Vicky to Ridgeway 

 
Newport from Delview to Vickie 

Contact Steve Gold 501-7080 
——————————————————————- 

 
S.E. 44th from Wofford to Epperly 

Contact Jim Highfill 206-7457 
——————————————————————- 

HELP HELP HELP HELP HELP 
 

If you can spare some time, we can use block cap-
tains to help deliver the DANWA newsletter.  Some 
blocks only have 20 homes to deliver to, most are 
less than 25 homes.  If you can help with any of 
these please contact any of the District Captains 

above. It takes me about 15 minutes to deliver 23. 
 

You don’t have to be a member to volunteer to  
deliver the newsletters. 

HELP HELP HELP HELP HELP 

DANWA Area Crime Statistics for 
May 2019  plus City wide stats 

 
Prowler =  1  (3)  [0]  {12} 
48xx Kristie Dr. (Apartment) 05/20/2019 20:49 

 

Vandalism =  1  (0)  [4]  {20} 

44xx SE 38
th
 St.   05/28/2019 13:58 

 

Larceny = 2  (5)  [3]  {29} 

34xx Del View Dr.  05/02/2019 11:19 
45xx SE 41

st
 St.   05/13/2019 11:32 

 

Residential Burglary =  1   (1)  [4]  {10}  
36xx Wofford Ave.  05/04/2019 20:31 
 
Robbery/Extortion =  0  (0)  [1]  {4} 
 
Stolen Vehicle = 2  (0)  [3]  {6} 
48xx SE 41

st
 St.   05/18/2019 16:04 

43xx SE 37
th
 St.   05/26/2019 12:32 

 
Auto Burglary =  3  (4)  [3]  {24} 
44xx Sooner Rd. Apartment) 05/140/2019 08:48 
43xx Suntane Cir.  05/19/2019 12:25 

48xx Newport Dr.  05/23/2019 11:56 
 
Burglary of Business =  0  (1)  [0]  {2} 
 
X = Current month count 
( ) = Prior month count 
[ ] = Same month last year 
{ } = Del City wide count for same period 

We’re still looking for someone 

to fill the Officer’s position of 

Patrol Captain. 

If you might be interested con-

tact any of the officers listed in 

the upper  left portion of this 

page. 

Even though you don’t see the 

blinkie lights on top of a patrol-

ler’s car, that doesn’t mean we 

aren’t patrolling.  Sometimes 

we go incognito and can still 

call the police  

if we see something  

suspicious. 

  Seven Important Facts To Remember As We Grow Older: 
 
#7  Death is the number 1 killer in the world. 
 
#6  Good health is merely the slowest possible rate at which one can die. 
 
#5  Give a person a fish and you feed them for a day. Teach a person to use the Internet 
and they won't bother you for weeks, months, maybe years unless you give them your 
email address. 
 
#4  Health nuts are going to feel stupid someday, lying in the hospital, dying of nothing. 
 
#3  All of us could take a lesson from the weather.  It pays no attention to criticism. 
 
#2  In the 60's, people took LSD to make the world weird.  Now the world is weird, and 
people take Prozac to make it normal. 
 
#1  Life is like a jar of jalapeno peppers.  What you do today may be a burning issue to-
morrow.. 
Please share this wisdom with others while I go to the bathroom.  
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Accounting and Tax Service, Inc. 

Home Town, Year Round  

Service 

41 years in Del City 
4700 E Reno, Del City, Ok  73117 

677-6026 

677-7023 (fax) 

James H. Nolen, EA, ABA, ATP, ATA 

Jimmie Nolen 

jimmie@nolens.biz 

www.nolens.biz 

Note: Advertisements within this newsletter are paid  
advertisements and are considered a public service. 

Lakeshore Storage  
677-0795  

 
1 block East of Sunnylane 

4321 S.E. 33 rd St.  
Del City, Okla. 73115 

 
Climate Control Available 

Office Hours 9am—1 pm Mon—Fri 
Office space available 

Large offices within, wall to wall carpet 

10/19 

Malone’s Property Management Inc. 
4301 S.E. 41st St. 

Del City, OK 73115 
405-670-1411 Office 

405-670-1454 fax 
malonespropmgt@hotmail.com 

 
Whatever your home needs are,  

Malone’s can handle them. 
We can Manage your property—Give us your 

headache 
We can rent you a property 
We can sell your home or 

We can find your forever home 
Whatever your needs, we can help 

 
Office hours: 

M-F 8:30 am—5:00 pm 
9/19 

The Art of the Pun 
Whether you love them or hate them, the art of the pun 
should not be underestimated as it takes skill to craft 

comical wordplay that can make people laugh and cringe 
at the same time.  One group to master the art of funny 
puns is the Indian Hills Community of Colorado who’ve 

been making regular punny road signage to the delight of 
everybody: 

Dogs can’t operate MRI scanners but catscan. 
Our mountains aren’t just funny, they’re hill areas. 

Turning Vegan would be a big missed steak. 
Well, to be Frank I’d have to change my name. 

Life is short, if you can’t laugh at yourself, call me, I will. 
 

QU!T ST3AL!NG R 73TT3R$. 
 

WHAT I IF TOLD YOU 
YOU READ THE TOP LINE WRONG. 

 
Ban pre-shredded cheese, make America grate again. 
For chemists alcohol is not a problem it’s a solution. 
I scream you scream, the police come, it’s awkward. 

Despite the high cost of living it remains popular. 
I’m friends with 25 letters of the alphabet but I don’t know Y. 

Crushing pop cans is soda pressing. 
In search of fresh vegetable puns, lettuce know.. 

He who laughs last didn’t get it. 
Big shout out to my fingers I can always count on them. 

Tried to grab the fog, I mist. 
The problem with political jokes is  

they sometimes get elected. 
 

Life without music would b flat. 
 

When you’re down by the sea and an eel  
bites your knee that’s a moray. 

Whenever I try to eat healthy  
a chocolate bar looks at me & snickers. 
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Stormwater Pollution Prevention: 
Grass Clippings 

Do not blow leaves and grass into the storm drains or ditches—Dumping leaves and grass clippings into the stormwater system 
affects streams.  The increase in nutrients associated with grass clippings can cause algae growth, which can kill fish and other 

aquatic life. 
 

Keep this grass waste out of storm drains.  Try the following: 
1.  RETURN TO LAWN—it is best to leave grass clippings uncollected on the lawn so that they are recycled, contributing to soil 
organic matter and supplying part of the fertilizer needs of the lawn.  Adopt a mowing schedule to keep clippings short enough to 
filter through growing grass and not remain as a mat on top of the lawn.  Research and experience indicate that only 1/3 of the 

grass length should be removed during mowing.  Never allow the lawn grass to double its height between mowing.  This approach 
not only eliminates clipping collection and disposal problems, but also can contribute to improvement of the lawn. 

 
Clippings are not a cause of thatch in lawns.  Instead, thatch is formed primarily from a dense accumulation of grass roots and 

stemmy material.  Returning clippings along with the proper mowing frequency will not increase disease problems.  Use caution 
when removing collection bags from mowers.  Some machines are not designed to operate safely without a bag or other attach-

ment in place..  Check with your equipment supplier if you are unsure if your mower can operate without a collection bag. 
 

2.  GARDEN MULCH—Grass clippings can be used as garden mulch.  To reduce any tendency to protect slugs, clippings can be 
dried in the sun and a day prior to being used in this way.  Clippings can be spread on garden soil to check weed growth, reduce 
soil spattering and crusting, moderate soil temperatures, etc.  As a precaution, do nut use grass clippings from herbicide-treated 

lawns until after two grass cuttings have been made. 
 

3.  SOIL INCORPORATION– clippings can serve as a source of organic matter for soil improvement when incorporated into the 
garden. 

 
4.  BACKYARD COMPOSTING—grass clippings can be composted, especially when used in a backyard leaf composting pile.  

However, grass has high nitrogen content, a much higher demand for oxygen than leaves, and a tendency to mat, which reduces 
the passage of oxygen.  Composting piles containing grass clippings can become anaerobic.  This, in turn, can produce strong, 

unpleasant odors.  These odors are particularly noticeable when the pile is disturbed.  Because of these problems, grass clippings 
should not be composted alone, but rather mixed with composting leaves.  One must be aware, odors, and reduce the rate of de-
composition.  The objective is to keep the material aerobic.  Also, ensure that excess nitrogen is not given off as ammonia, do not 

add more than 1 part fresh grass clippings to 3 parts partially composted leaves.   
 

The resulting compost can be used as soil amendment, as mulch for gardens, flower and shrub beds, or as a potting medium. 


